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Regular Meeting of the Board

May 12, 2011

Minutes

Attendees: Secretary Keith Loflin, Board Members Dan Caudle and Arlin Sechrist, General Manager Randy Welch, Clerk to the Board Renae Stafford, Attorney Frank Wells, Field Manager Ken Clippinger, Office/Finance Manager Lisa Hedrick

Guests: See attached list.

In Chairman Tim Loflin’s absence, the meeting was called to order by Randy Welch and there were no guests registered to address the Board.
April 7, 2011 and April 14, 2011 Minutes: The Board reviewed the Minutes and Dan Caudle made a motion to approve the Minutes as written, seconded by Arlin Sechrist, passed by the Board 3-0.
Advertisement Request: Randy Welch presented an advertisement request and explained that in years past the District has purchased an advertisement page to go in the Lion’s Club brochure for the Southeast Old Thresher’s Reunion. He explained that a full page ad is $190.00, and Arlin Sechrist inquired what the advantage to the District is. Randy Welch explained that it gets the District’s name out there and Keith Loflin discussed that the District’s ad is usually the inside page of the back cover or the back page. Arlin Sechrist discussed that doing the ad would be a good will type of thing since it would not bring in any revenue and Randy Welch agreed. Arlin Sechrist inquired whether the District supported any other similar organizations and Keith Loflin explained that the District is a Southern Sixty contributor to South Davidson High School. Dan Caudle discussed that in regards to the high school, not all property owners in the District actually reside full-time in the District. He also discussed that the Denton Farmpark is an important part of the community and made a motion to approve the presented Lion’s Club advertisement, seconded by Arlin Sechrist. Keith Loflin inquired whether it would be ethical for him to vote on this issue, since he is a Denton Farmpark employee and Frank Wells discussed that it would not be a conflict since the brochure is actually through the Lion’s Club. The motion passed 3-0.

MONTHLY REPORTS:
Financial: Randy Welch discussed that District is moving steadily along as the end of the fiscal year approaches. He explained that water purchases are down, and Dan Caudle inquired whether demand is down. Randy Welch confirmed and discussed that it would hopefully pick up with Memorial Day coming up. 

Water Loss: Randy Welch explained that in considering water purchased versus sold, the loss percentage for the month is at 33% and that NCRWA will be working with our field staff later this month to scout the entire water system for leaks. He also discussed that the District may rent some thermal imaging equipment to help locate leaks. Arlin Sechrist inquired how leaks are repaired and what the tracking process is for those repairs and Ken Clippinger explained that a work order is created for each leak and that the material used to repair it is documented on the work order, except in some cases where the leak is on a smaller service line. Arlin Sechrist inquired whether the process ever involves putting a temporary fix on a leak and then coming back with a more permanent solution. Ken Clippinger discussed that happens rarely because generally leaks are repaired permanently and he further explained that there are several leak repair options, but that the District’s standard has been to use a band repair. Arlin Sechrist inquired if it would be possible to use old records to go back to areas where there may have been leaks and confirm that the repaired area is not leaking again. Ken Clippinger explained that keeping up with how the leaks are repaired is a process that was started only a couple of years ago. Randy Welch discussed that there are areas of the system that are considered to be high suspect for leaks and Arlin Sechrist discussed that the District may qualify for funding for replacement of infrastructure if we can show what percent of the system has already been replaced. Randy Welch discussed that staff can start tracking this information. He also explained that in researching whether the District’s water system has been back feeding into the Town of Denton’s system, it does not appear that this is happening. He discussed that there is 2-3 million gallons of loss in the Town’s system. 
Manager’s Report

Badin Lake Sewer Project: Randy Welch presented an email he had received regarding the bore and explained that the boring crew is planning to attempt an auger bore method, rather than the bore method they have been trying. He also explained that the new method is expected to take 13-14 days to complete and that basically the 14 inch pipe will be under water, and encased with a 24 inch steel pipe. Arlin Sechrist inquired whether the line is 14 or 18 inch pipe and Randy Welch explained that the crew had been working on an 18 inch bore for the 14 inch pipe. Dan Caudle inquired how deep the pits will be and Randy Welch explained that on one side it may be about 5 feet and the other side may be about 10 feet. Dan Caudle expressed concern for the crews’ safety while digging the pits and Ken Clippinger confirmed that the boring crew has been delivering shoring equipment to the site. Randy Welch discussed that pressure testing on the individual grinder tanks is complete and that the four subdivisions of Whip-O-Will, Shamrock, Lakeshore, and Lakemont are still projected to be operational soon. Dan Caudle discussed that having the more experienced engineer on the project now is helpful. 
Election: 
Randy Welch explained that the results have not yet been certified by the NC State Board of Elections, but that he expects to be notified when they are. He suggested the District Board hold a special meeting to swear in the new Board members and Frank Wells discussed that there is no requirement for the swearing in to occur at a meeting, but that the swearing in should occur as soon as possible once the results are certified. Randy Welch discussed that he can contact the Board when the results are certified and the swearing in can be scheduled then so that the new Board will be in place by the June meeting. The Board agreed.

Arlin Sechrist made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Dan Caudle, passed by the Board 3-0.  

Adjourned.
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